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Church of Saint Philip Neri 
Pennsburg, PA 18073 
November 27, 2016 

 
 
 
 

Rev. Robert A. Roncase, Pastor 

Rev. Raymond W. Smart, retired; resident 

Deacon Michael J. Franks  

Deacon Mark J. Meinzer, Business Manager 
Rev. Edmond J. Speitel, Pastor Emeritus 

Rev. John J. Scarcia, Retired Pastor 

Shirley Misiak, Office Manager 

Catherine E. Faust, Director of Music 

Wendy Benner, Coordinator of PREP/Religious ED 

Tom Dewees, Director Catholic Family Life Center 
Anita Fuhs, Youth Minister 

Sister Patricia Kelly, M.S.B.T., Parish Outreach 

 
Parish Phone Numbers: 
Rectory             215.679.9275 
Youth Ministry                267.733.2572 
Religious Education/PREP         215.679.7839 
Catholic Family Life Center          215.679.2237 
Parish Hall                   215.679.8116 
Parish Outreach                             215.679.2282 
 
 

Fax Numbers: 
Rectory         215.679.0386 
Religious Education/PREP          215.679.8370 
Catholic Family Life Center        215.679.8370 

 
Church & Rectory Address: 
 1325 Klinerd Rd; Pennsburg 18073 
Hours:                       9:00 AM – 4:00 PM 

Email Address:          ofcmgr@spnparish.org 
Website Address:         www.spnparish.org 

 

Religious Education Office address & hours: 
26 E. Sixth Street, East Greenville, PA 18041 
Monday & Friday:                 Offices are closed 
Tuesday & Thursday:            8:00 am – 4:00 pm 
Wednesday:                          12:00 pm – 8:00 pm 

Email address:                      prep@spnparish.org 
 
Neri Center Address 
575 Main Street, East Greenville, PA 18041 

 

Catholic Family Life Center Address 
26 E. Sixth Street, East Greenville, PA 18041 
Email address:            tdewees@spncflc.org 
Website Address: www.catholicfamilylifecenter.com 
 

Youth Ministry Office hours: (East Greenville)  
Tuesday & Thursday:              9:00 am - 2:00 pm 
Wednesday:             2:00 pm - 6:00 pm 

Email address:        youthministry@spnparish.org              
                                                  

ROSARY: Prayed in the Chapel 
Saturday after the 9:00 AM Mass  
Monday at 1:00 PM 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION 
1st Friday from 10:00 AM to 7:00 PM in the Chapel, 

 followed by Benediction. 

 

FLORAL ARRANGEMENTS 
For a floral arrangement to be placed at the altar, 

please call the rectory. 

 

SUNDAY MASS SCHEDULE 
 Saturday – Vigil Mass – 5:00 PM 

 Sunday – 7:30 AM; 10:00 AM; 5:00 PM 

 Holy Day Masses as announced 

 

WEEKDAY MASS SCHEDULE - St. Anne Chapel  
The Chapel is open Monday thru Saturday until 
7:00 PM for your visits to the Blessed Sacrament.   

 

Daily Mass is celebrated in the 

Chapel attached to the rectory: 

Monday - 5:00 PM 

Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday, Friday - 8:00 AM 

Saturday - 9:00 AM 

 

CONFESSIONS 
Saturdays:  4:00 – 4:45 PM  
Sundays:  9:15 - 9:45 AM; 4:15 - 4:45 PM or: 

at the Rectory BY APPOINTMENT anytime. 

 

BAPTISMS:  Please call the Rectory to schedule 

2nd Sunday Baptisms are held at the 10 AM Mass 

3rd Sunday Baptisms are held at 11:30 AM 

 

SPONSORS: Sponsors for Baptism and Confirmation 

need to be at least 16 years of age, to be confirmed, 

attend Mass weekly, and if married, be in a valid 

marriage. 

 

PRE-JORDAN CLASSES 
Call the Rectory Office. 

  

MARRIAGES 
 Arrangements should be made at least SIX 

 MONTHS before the date of the wedding. 

 

NEW PARISHIONERS 
Welcome to your new home!   

Please stop by or call  the rectory between 9:00 am - 

4:00 pm to fill out a registration card.   

 

SHUT-INS 
Please call the Parish Outreach Office. 

 

SACRAMENT OF THE ANOINTING OF THE SICK 
Please call the Rectory. 

http://www.spnparish.org/
mailto:spncflc@comcast.net
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OUR PARISH MISSION STATEMENT 
We are the Catholic Parish Community of St. 
Philip Neri, answering Christ's call to 
discipleship through Word, Sacrament and 
Service.  We proclaim God's hope and love to all. 
 

Serving at Mass   Dec. 4 

Extraordinary Ministers  Lectors 

 
5:00 pm - Doug DiTondo  J. Warnas 

      Linda DiTondo 

      Priest 

      Deacon 

      Annemarie Quigley 

      Jim Quigley 
      Barbara Schwind 

      Bob Schwind 

      Alice Swift 

      Renee DeGrassi 

      Jenny Josko  

           Locke Highleyman 
 

7:30 am - Lori Brozena  B. Bowser 

     Mary R. Giambrone C. Bowser 

     Priest 

     Deacon 
     Charles Doherty 

     Judith Doherty 

 

10:00 am - Mary Souder  M. Gehringer 

        Andrew Souder  B. Lear 

        Priest 
        Deacon 

        Keith Greczek 

        Stephanie Greczek 

 

5:00 pm -    Dave Moser  TBD 
            Priest 

         Deacon 

         Trudy Moser 

 

FIRST SUNDAY OF ADVENT 

November 27, 2016 

Monday, November 28 

9:00 am - 5:00 pm - Adoration in Chapel 

5:00 pm - Sondra Dykie,  

                (John & Barbara Cias-Tim) 

                                

Tuesday, November 29 

8:00 am - Paul Moser,Sr., (Paul & Maureen Moser) 

9:00 am - 7:00 pm - Adoration in the Chapel 

                

Wednesday, November 30, Saint Andrew 
8:00 am - Helen Burke, (Kristina & Jeff Szuhaj) 

9:00 am - 7:00 pm - Adoration in the Chapel 

 

Thursday, December 1 

9:00 am - 7:00 pm - Adoration in the Chapel 

8:00 am - Rachael Henry, (Cias family) 

First Friday, December 2 

9:00 am - First Anniversary, Joseph Josko 

                (Jenny Josko) 

10:00 am  7:00 pm - Adoration in the Chapel 

               

Saturday, December 3 

10:00 am - 4:00 pm - Adoration in the Chapel 
9:00 am - Rachael Henry, (Kitty Heebner) 

5:00 pm - Bill Cody, (The family) 

 

SECOND SUNDAY OF ADVENT 

December 4, 2016 

7:30 am - For the Living and Deceased Members 

                 of the Parish.  

10:00 am - Arlene Leidy, (Promise of Hope Group) 

5:00 pm - Helen Burke, (LaRue Emmell) 

 

FLORAL ARRANGEMENTS 

 

The center arrangement on the Altar is in 
memory of Andreas Nicolaou; requested by:  
Leonette Nicolaou. 
****************************************************** 
The side Altar arrangements in the St. Anne 
Chapel are in memory of Barbara Benhardt; 
requested by Henry Benhardt. 
 
The center Altar arrangement in the St. Anne 
Chapel is in memory of Barbara Benhardt; 

requested by Henry Benhardt. 

 

WE INVITE YOUR PRAYERS 
For the sick, those in hospitals, nursing homes, 
also for their caregivers; and all those we hold 
close in our hearts. 
 
Please pray in particular for:  
Michael Quigley & Ellen Valeriano. 
 
For those who have died, and in particular for 
Terry Aston, Dorothy Bauman, and Joseph F. 
Gehringer (Father of Joe & Bob Gehringer), 
grant them eternal rest and peace. 

  

November/December: this week at a glance 

Monday – November 28 
Adoration in the Chapel: 9:00 am - 5:00 pm 

   

Tuesday – November 29 
Adoration in the Chapel: 9:00 am - 7:00 pm 

Boy Scouts                                7:00 pm Parish Hall 

                           

Wednesday – November 30 
Adoration in the Chapel: 9:00 am - 7:00 pm 
PREP/Religious Education              6:30 pm CFLC                 
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Thursday, December 1 
Adoration in the Chapel:  9:00 am - 7:00 pm 

 

First Friday - December 2 
First Friday Mass                             9:00 am Church 
Adoration in the Chapel:   10:00 am - 7:00 pm  
Frontier Girls                                   7:00 pm Parish Hall             

 

Saturday - December 3 
Adoration in the Chapel: 10:00 am - 4:00 pm   

 

Second Sunday of Advent - December 4 
Bingo                                             1:00 pm Parish Hall 
Children's Liturgy of the Word at 10:00 am Mass 
Little Church                                10:00 am Parish Hall 
Men's Basketball                  8:00 pm Parish Hall 
Youth Ministry:                              5:30 pm Parish Hall 

 

PARISH NEWS 

 

SPN AT LARGE PARISH COUNCIL MEMBERS 
 
SPN Parish Council At-Large Members welcome 
any questions or comments you may have. 
 
Tony Bauer: ajbauer337@gmail.com 
 
Ray Carr: bigdaddy2530@gmail.com 
 
Matthew Fuhs: matthew.fuhs@comcast.net 
 
Karen Katrinak: karenkat1@verizon.net 
 
Bill Robinson: wcrobinson2@hotmail.com 
 

Theresa Walker: cheg1978@comcast.net 

 

THE GIFT OF LOVE TREE IS HERE! 
The Gift of Love Tree is now set up in the 
Sanctuary of the Church.  
 
If you wish to participate, take a tag from the 
Tree, purchase item described, affix tag, and 
return as soon as possible.   
 
All gifts should be returned by Tuesday, 
December 13.  Please attach the tag to the gift 
and DO NOT wrap the present.  Presents can be 
placed in gift bags with tags attached.  
 
The gifts will benefit Birthright in Pottstown; St. 
Mary Franciscan Shelter, and A Baby's Breath in 

Collegeville.  

 

Reminder . . . SPN Youth Ministry will be 
selling Christmas Luminaries after Masses on 

December 17/18. 

FIRST FRIDAY 
December 2nd is First Friday. Mass is in Church 
at 9:00 AM. Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 
in Chapel from 10AM - 7PM. 
 
Please commit to spend some time with Our 

Lord at the Blessed Sacrament. 

 

Give a St. Philip Neri Memorial Gift! 
For a donation of $35 or more, there is a 
beautiful Folder recording the gift and donor to 
be presented to the family.  
 
We also have Living Memorials for those special 

occasions in life. 

 

SUNDAY COLLECTIONS 
Due to the Holiday Schedule for Thanksgiving, 
our Sunday collections for November 20 & 
November 27 will be posted in the Bulletin dated 
December 4. 

 

ONLINE GIVING 
Go green with St. Philip Neri Church by signing 
up for Online Giving.   

This is a secure and personalized way of giving 
to the Parish. 
You have the option to keep receiving your 
regular offering envelope packets if you wish.   

 

Special Second Collections: 
December 2016 

For those who do not receive Sunday collection 
envelopes or if you are an On-Line giver, the 
following special collections are:  
Christmas Flowers; Immaculate Conception; 

Christmas and 100th Anniversary. 

 

St. Philip Neri Church 

HOAGIE SALE 

CHEESE, HAM, ITALIAN or TURKEY 
 

TUESDAY – December 6 

12:00 PM – 6:00 PM 

COST:  $5.00 

Orders due: November 28 
 

Call Rita: 215.679.7009 or Pat: 215.679.5675 
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St. Philip Neri Church 

BREAKFAST WITH SANTA! 

All-You-Can-Eat Buffet 

Sunday, December 11th ... 7AM - 12:30 PM 

215.679.8116 

Scrambled eggs . bacon . sausage 

Chipped beef . Home fried potatoes  

Pancakes (plain and a specialty) 

 cereal . toast  

Milk . coffee . hot tea . 3 juices 

Omelette Station: prepared to order - always 
with a minimum of 4 different ingredients. 
 
Make your own Waffles:  
Fix'n Bar: yogurt, granola, fresh fruit 
 
Homemade baked goods & Egg Rolls for sale! 

 
For every 100 sold breakfasts, one FREE will be 
given away!  
  

Seniors (60 & up):   $8.00    

Adults (11-60)         $9.00   

Ages 4-11:               $5.00 

4 & under:               $1.00 

checks & major credit cards are accepted. 

 

SPN CATHOLIC FAMILY LIFE CENTER 

Upcoming Event 

Saturday, December 3rd: 
PA Christmas & Gift Show 
We will leave the CFLC at 9:00 am via Klein Bus 
Service and travel to the Harrisburg Farm Show 
Arena where over 700 vendors await us.   
 
Get into the Christmas spirit by enjoying the 
musical entertainment, dance troupes, 
decorated trees and a huge model railroad 
layout. Cost is: $40/adults & $25/children 

Registrations due ASAP. 

 

SCRIP 
Don't forget to order SCRIP for Christmas!  
Special Order Forms are in the Bulletin or you 
can just stop over at the SCRIP table after Mass.  
Christmas orders are due by Tuesday, December 

13th. 

 

H.O.P.E. 
Our H.O.P.E. Ministry at this time, has a 
shortage of Drivers for weekends.  There are 
three (3) parishioners that would like to attend 
Mass, but, have no transportation.  If anyone 
would be willing to assist, call Mary Ellen Paulk, 
who is the Coordinator of this Ministry. Her 
phone number is: 215.679.6641. 

 

ST. PHILIP NERI – SUNDAY BINGO 

 

December 4, 2016 - 1PM 

Working Team #4 

Doors open 12 NOON at Parish Hall 

Call: 215.679.8116 

All Regular Games Prize is $50 

Final Cover All-Special: Prize is $500 

Great food always available! 

 

AREA NEWS 

 

METANOIA YOUNG ADULTS 
Metanoia is an active community of Catholic 
young adults in western Montgomery County & 
supports Catholics in their 20s and 30s who are 
looking to deepen their faith and meet fellow 
Catholics in the area.  
 
Tuesday, November 29: Young Adult Theology 
on Tap with Archbishop Chaput, Stove and Tap, 
Lansdale, 7pm 
 
Tuesday, December 13: Bible Study at Corpus 
Christi Parish, Lansdale, 7:30pm 
 
Tuesday, December 20: Theology on Tap at 
Appalachian Brewing Company, Collegeville, 
7:30pm (If you wish to eat dinner beforehand 
please arrive at 7pm) 
 
Tuesday, December 27: Holy Hour @ Mary, 
Mother of the Redeemer Parish, North Wales, 
7:30pm 
 

INFO: metanoiayoungadults@gmail.com 
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ARCHDIOCESAN NEWS 

 

Office of the Archbishop 
 
November 27, 2016 
 
Dear Friends in Christ, 
 
On September 4th in Saint Peter's Square, Pope 
Francis proclaimed Mother Teresa of Calcutta a 
Saint to be honored by the Universal Church.  In 
many ways, the canonization was just a seal of 
confirmation for a life lived in total dedication to 
God's people, especially the most neglected.  The 
Ministry of Saint Teresa and her Missionaries of 
Charity exemplifies for all of us the power of the 
Holy Spirit working through human beings, with 
all their talents and deficiencies, to give witness 
to Jesus and the Gospel. 
 
Our many Religious men and women who have 
served our Archdiocese have given a similar 
example in education, caring for the sick and 
abandoned, and in a variety of apostolic 
endeavors geared to changing times.  Likewise, 
our contemplative Religious, in lives of prayer 
and solitude, bring down upon us numerous 
graces.   
 
With gratitude for their ministry over the years 
and conscious of the increasing demands of 
retirement care, each year our dioceses sponsor 
The Retirement Fund for Religious Collection.  
This appeal enables all of us to generously thank 
our Religious for their service and to let them 
know that we do not forget them in their needs, 
particularly in their later years. 
 
As Archbishop, I ask that you remember all our 
Religious in prayerful remembrance and in 
generous support of the collection scheduled for 
December 3/4.  I am quite sure that these men 
and women will appreciate your kindness and 
concern.  May the Lord's peace abide with us all. 
 
Gratefully in Jesus Christ, 

Most Rev. Charles Chaput, O.F.M. Cap. 

 

Retirement Fund for Religious 
Note: There will be a second collection next 
weekend for the Retired Religious men and 
women in the Archdiocese of Philadelphia.  This 
collection will take place immediately after the 

first collection. 

 

 

Office of the Archbishop 
Dear friends, 

 
Earlier this year, I alerted you to proposed state 

legislation that would endanger many of the 
parishes, schools and charities of Pennsylvania's 

3.2 million Catholics.  The bill, known as House 

Bill 1947, contained several provisions to protect 

children from sexual abuse.  Unfortunately, it also 

contained damaging language that would have 

allowed retroactive civil lawsuits to be filed against 
religious and private institutions, while protecting 

public entities from the same kind of lawsuits for 

exactly the same kinds of sexual abuse.  

 

In June, the state Senate voted 49-0 in favor f an 
amended version of House Bill 1947. The revised 

Senate legislation stripped out the unfair provision 

on retroactivity, largely because of its 

incompatibility with our state Constitution.  The 

revised Senate bill did, however, keep other 

provisions in the bill that would have served the 
needs of abuse survivors.  

 

To move forward, the changes made in the Senate 

required the bill to be reconsidered in the House. It 

now seems that the bill will not be considered 

during the remaining days of the current legislative 
session. This means that none of its more 

acceptable measures will be passed into law.  

 

Retroactive removal of the civil statue of limitation 

is unconstitutional under our Commonwealth's 
constitution. More importantly, as our pastors, 

along with many of our lay leaders, families and I 

stressed this spring, it is unjust.  By unreasonably 

insisting on keeping retroactive provisions in the 

bill, a small number of individuals failed whole 

segments of the population who stood to benefit 
from the bill's other measures.  

 

The Archdiocese is fully committed to protecting 

our young people from sexual abuse and assisting 

victims of past abuse with their healing. This will 
not change. At the same time, we will continue to 

update you about legislation that threatens the 

health of our parishes and Catholic ministries. 

Many of you made your concerns about HB 1947 

very clear to our lawmakers this year, and it made 

a difference. I'm very grateful.  When contact with 
our legislators is done respectfully, in a spirit of 

good will, the public life of our Commonwealth is 

well served. In January, a new legislative session 

will begin.  Bills like HB 1947 are likely to 

resurface.  I promise to keep you informed as we 
deal with these issues. 

 

Gratefully yours in Jesus Christ, 

Most Rev. Charles Chaput, O.F.M. Cap. 
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Invest just five minutes a day, and your faith will 

deepen and grow—a day at a time. 

 

SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 27, 2016  

FIRST SUNDAY OF ADVENT 

Welcome new horizons 

Rise and shine! It can be hard as we move 

through life to recognize that every moment 

offers us a chance for a new beginning. As Paul 

writes to the Romans, “It is the hour now for you 

to awake from sleep. For our salvation is nearer 

now than when we first believed.” As Advent 

begins, a new liturgical year is upon us. Today is 

the beginning of something new. We have the 

chance to begin this New Year wide awake to the 

world around us. Open your eyes and let 

Christ’s Light stream in! 

TODAY’S READINGS: Isaiah 2:1-5; Romans 

13:11-14; Matthew 24:37-44 (1). “You also 

must be prepared, for at an hour you do 

not expect, the Son of Man will come.” 

 

MONDAY, NOVEMBER 28 

Stretch your heart and mind 

On the spiritual journey, it can be easy to think 

that you can figure everything out, that your 

mind is the only tool you need. On the journey of 

life, though, you have to engage the heart. Any 

other way is, according to contemplative author 

Cynthia Bourgeault, “like trying to play a violin 

with a saw.” Faith stretches far beyond what our 

minds can comprehend. As you begin this 

Advent, how might you trust in the glory of God 

that is coming? May your heart and mind be 

stretched by the answer that you find!  

TODAY’S READINGS: Isaiah 4:2-6; Matthew 

8:5-11 (175). “For over all, the Lord’s glory 

will be shelter and protection.” 

TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 29  

ADVENT WEEKDAY 

Keep your Christmas presence under wraps 

This Advent, try experiencing Christmas in a 

more gradual way. Instead of jumping into 

Christmas the day after Thanksgiving, allow the 

symbols, rich colors, poetry, and music of 

Advent to wash over you slowly during these 

weeks. Take time to contemplate the pillars of 

Advent: Isaiah stoking humanity’s longing for 

the Redeemer, Mary bringing Jesus into history, 

and John the Baptist urging us to begin a new 

life. Maybe even put up your Christmas tree 

later than usual, closer to Christmas Eve. If you 

experience “the holidays” as an exhausting trial, 

let Advent calm you. Let its mystery refocus your 

life and make you hungry for God. 

TODAY’S READINGS: Isaiah 11:1-10; Luke 

10:21-24 (176). “From His roots a bud 

shall blossom.” 

 

WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 30  

FEAST OF ANDREW, APOSTLE 

Raise up the cross 

Tradition says that Saint Andrew died crucified 

on an “X” shaped cross. Saint Andrew’s Cross is 

best-known for its depiction on the Scottish flag. 

According to legend, while praying on the eve of 

battle, King Óengus II promised that if victory 

was granted, he would name Saint Andrew as 

the patron saint of Scotland, which is why he is 

honored on the flag. Pray that Saint Andrew 

intercedes for victory in our daily struggles. 
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TODAY’S READINGS: Romans 10:9-18; 

Matthew 4:18-22 (684). “As he went from 

there, he saw … James son of Zebedee 

and his brother John … and he called 

them.” 

 

THURSDAY, DECEMBER 1  

ADVENT WEEKDAY 

Pray for a “Day without AIDS” 

Since 1988, December 1 has been recognized as 

World AIDS Day. The following year, the first 

“Day without Art” was organized. More than 800 

arts organizations, museums, and galleries 

throughout the United States covered works of 

art and instead displayed information about 

HIV. Globally there are an estimated 34 million 

people who have the HIV virus. Since 1984, 

more than 35 million people have died of HIV or 

AIDS. Let’s remember all those with AIDS-

related illnesses, past and present. Let’s pray for 

them and for those who work tirelessly to care 

for them and to find a cure. 

TODAY’S READINGS: Isaiah 26:1-6; Matthew 

7:21, 24-27 (178). “Everyone then who 

hears these words of mine and acts on 

them will be like a wise man who built his 

house on rock.” 

 

FRIDAY, DECEMBER 2  

ADVENT WEEKDAY 

Time to be truly free, at last 

Legalized slavery was abolished by the end of the 

19th century, but sadly it still flourishes 

underground. Today is the annual 

commemoration of the United Nation’s 

International Day for the Abolition of Slavery. 

Every year, thousands of poor and defenseless 

men, women, and children fall into the hands of 

human traffickers who expose them to sexual 

exploitation, forced labor, warfare, and even 

removal of vital organs. Jesus came to set us 

free; let’s do our part to see that the world hears 

that message loud and clear by working to 

protect victims of human trafficking.  

TODAY’S READINGS: Isaiah 29:17-24; 

Matthew 9:27-31 (179). “Let it be done for 

you according to your faith.”  

 

SATURDAY, DECEMBER 3  

MEMORIAL OF FRANCIS XAVIER, PRIEST 

Strong beyond their numbers 

Saint Francis Xavier was a seasoned missionary 

who traveled to India, China, and other places in 

Asia. He is the first Christian missionary to go to 

Japan. He wrote that the Japanese were the 

“best people yet discovered.” He found them kind 

and polite, yet the work of evangelization was 

difficult in Japan. When Saint Francis left two 

years later, Japan had some 2,000 new 

Christians. Today the number of Catholics in 

Japan is still small, representing less than 0.5 

percent of the population. Let’s remember them 

today and remember Catholics in all in those 

places where they represent a small minority. 

TODAY’S READINGS: Isaiah 30:19-21, 23-26; 

Matthew 9:35—10:1, 5a, 6-8 (180). “As 

you go, proclaim the good news, ‘The 

kingdom of heaven has come near.” 
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SPN  SENIOR  CLUB CHRISTMAS LUNCHEON 

WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 14, 2016 
11:30 AM - Parish Hall 

 

COME AND ENJOY  
THE SONGS OF THE CHRISTMAS SEASON 

BY THE SERAPHIMS  
FROM ST. MARY CATHOLIC SCHOOL 

 
 

 
 

IF YOU MISSED THE CHILDREN LAST YEAR  
YOU WILL NOT WANT TO MISS THEM THIS YEAR! 

 
 

A reservation is requested by Friday - December 9th 
Call Rita Latshaw at 215-679-7009 

 
 

THE SUGGESTED OFFERING FOR THE LUNCH IS $5.00 PER PERSON 


